BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS HOPEWELL BOROUGH DISTRICT NO. 1
RESOLUTION 2023-22

AUTHROIZING A TRUCK PREVENTATIVE MAINTENANCE COMPANY

Whereas, Hopewell Borough Board of Fire Commissioners wishes to contract with a maintenance
company to conduct preventative maintenance on the fire trucks;

Whereas, quotes were attempted to be solicited by 3 different vendors;

Whereas, only two vendors provided a quote for services, one which was Four Lanes End Fire Apparatus
Service in the amount of $3269.00 for 2023 and one was Emergency Equipment Sales in the amount of
$5,862.00 for 2023;

Now, therefore be it resolved by the Board of Fire Commissioners of Hopewell Borough District No. 1 to
contract with Four Lanes End Fire Apparatus Service in the amount of $3269.00 to conduct preventative
maintenance on the fire trucks, namely Quint 52, Rescue 52, Tanker 52, Field 52, Special Services 52,
and Utility 52 for the 2023 year.

Roll Call Vote: Yes No Abstain Absent
Chairperson Morehouse t/

Commissioner Myers X
Commissioner Evans X
Commissioner Davies \/

Commissioner Blasi \/

Secretary

March 8, 2023



